
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING                                                                                                           January 3, 2023  

The Rush County Drainage Board met at 9:48 a.m. on January 3, 2023 with the following present; Mark 

Bacon, Ron Jarman, Kenny Aulbach, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary. Also present; 

Chuck Kemker, Joe Niedenthal.  

The minutes that was held on December 19th, 2022 was approved and signed by Jarman, 2nd by Bacon.  

RE-ORGANIZE THE BOARD 

Jarman made motion for Mark Bacon to be President of the Board, 2nd by Aulbach.  Motion carried.  

Jarman made motion for Kenny Aulbach to be Vice President of the Board, 2nd by Bacon. Motion carried.  

RUSHVILLE FLOODING 

Chuck stated that a letter from the Commissioners and the City are needed for the grant. This was 

discussed at the Commissioners meeting and will be taken care of. The letter needs to be sent out no 

later than the 10th of January.  

CLYDE DEPUTY DRAIN 

Surveyor presented maps of drain and the area that needs attention. 2005 was the last time it was 

worked on. Aulbach asked about the needed repairs and the map showing two possible solutions and 

questioned if it was feasible to move the tile. Surveyor stated that it needs to be put on the Long Range 

Plan for partial reconstruction and this will be addresses at that time.   

STEWART PETITION HEARING 

Surveyor reminded the Board of the hearing on January 10th, 2023 at 1:00 p.m. 

COUNTY FARM TILE 

Joe Niedenthal came before the Board and stated there are roots in the tile. He stated the work of the 

trees being removed was good but it needs to be kept mowed. Surveyor stated he would check with 

Rusty to discover the size on the tile at the property line. Niedenthal would like to see a new tile 

installed thru the county property or an open drain thru the property. Surveyor stated an open drain 

turning into a tile would not work. Once the size of the tile is known. Surveyor will put together an 

estimate to replace the tile.  

With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Jarman, 2nd by 

Aulbach. Motion carried. 

 

_____________________________ ___________________________ _________________________ 

Mark Bacon                                             Ron Jarman                                       Kenny Aulbach 


